
For residents living on Hilchey and Galerno Roads. 

Project Update Notice 

Hilchey Rd Watermain Renewal Phase 2        November 1, 2021 

 

 
The City of Campbell River Capital Works Department would like to Thank You for your patience and 
understanding during this much needed watermain replacement project. We know the construction was 
disruptive and appreciate your cooperation.  
 
 
The majority of work has been completed for 2021, but an archaeological find 
between Dalton Road and the 7-11 Convenience Store has caused delays.   
 
The City has applied for the appropriate permit(s) from the Archaeology Branch 
of the Ministry of Forests, Lands, Natural Resource Operations and Rural 
Development (FLNRO). It is anticipated that permitting will be received in the 
Spring of 2022 and that work on this section will then resume. 
 
 

 
Once the remaining watermain installation work is completed, the final lift of asphalt paving 
will take place. Please note that the paved sections on the south side of Hilchey Road will 
remain uneven until spring.   
 
Landscaping restoration that could not be completed during this time of year will be also be 
completed.  

 
The project team will reach out to you again once we have timing confirmed for the remainder of the work in 
2022. 
 
For more information about this Capital Project, please visit: www.campbellriver/construction 
 
 
 
Questions or Concerns? 
Please contact us directly at 250-286-5756 or email capitalprojects@campbellriver.ca. 
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